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2.
INFORMATION
2.1
Following the local elections in May, Kettering Borough Council sought nominations from the A6 Towns Forum and the Rural Forum for representatives to sit on the Kettering Borough Standards Committee. Any town  or parish councillor was eligible to stand for nomination, subject to the provisions contained in the guidance issued by Standards for England. A special responsibility allowance for the town and parish representatives is payable under the Council's Scheme of Members' Allowances, which is subject to review in 2011.
2.2
Mr Geoffrey Durward, the Town Council Representative, did not stand for re-election to Desborough Town Council in the 2011 local elections, and therefore was no longer eligible to sit on the Standards Committee as the Town Council Representative.  The Parish Council Representative seat on the Committee has been vacant since the resignation of the former member, Mrs Heather Shuttleworth, in 2009.

2.3
The Council's Constitution provides for one Town Council representative and one Parish Council representative to be appointed to the Standards Committee. The implications for local Standards Committees under the Localism Bill have not yet been finalised. However, it is unlikely that any new arrangements will be implemented within the next twelve months.  

2.4
At the meeting of the A6 Towns Forum held on 22nd June 2011 it was resolved to nominate Mr Neil Matthew of Rothwell Town Council to sit on the Standards Committee.  This nomination was ratified by Council on 6th July and Mr Matthew appointed to the Standards Committee as the Town Council Representative.
2.5
The Rural Forum was unable to nominate a Parish Councillor to sit on the Standards Committee when it met on 30th June 2011.  In the absence of a nomination by the Rural Forum, it is proposed to write to all Parish Councillors in the Borough seeking expressions of interest in filling the vacancy for a Parish Representative. 

2.6
A panel consisting of the Chair of the Standards Committee, the Monitoring Officer and a Deputy Chief Executive of the Council will then meet to decide on the Parish Councillor to be nominated, based on the criteria used for the nomination to Council for the appointment of independent members to the Committee.

2.8
The appointment of the successful applicant will then be made by Full Council at its next meeting.
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1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





To advise the Committee of the recent appointment of the Town Council representative to the Kettering Borough Standards Committee and to seek endorsement of the proposed course of action to appoint a Parish Representative.








3.	RECOMMENDATION





	that:-





	(i)	Mr Neil Matthew be welcomed to the Standards Committee as the Town Council Representative; and





	(ii)	the Committee endorse the course of action to be taken to fill the vacancy of Parish Representative.









